

OFFICES TO BE FILLED BY ELECTION

March 18, 2024

TO: To the Presidents and Secretaries of

All Affiliated Associations

Pursuant to the guidelines governing nominating procedures leading to the election of officers and trustees for the American Optometric Association, I herewith advise you of the offices to be filled by election during the 127^{th} Annual Congress of the Association in Nashville, TN, June 20 – 22, 2024.

The offices are as follows:

President-Elect Vice President Secretary-Treasurer Two Trustees – Three-year term One Trustee – Two-year term

Sincerely,

Teri Geist, O.D.

Secretary-Treasurer

CLARIFICATION: OFFICES TO BE FILLED BY ELECTION

I would like to clarify the reference to the "Offices to be Filled by Election" that is referenced in Bulletin No.1, Volume 82, dated March 20, 2024.

In addition to the office of President-Elect, Vice President, and Secretary-Treasurer, there are currently two three-year trustee positions that will be filled by election during the 127th Annual Congress of the American Optometric Association. Currently, Paul Barney, O.D. and Tad Kosanovich, O.D. hold trustee positions with terms that expire this year. Both of these doctors have announced their candidacy to seek re-election for trustee positions. Karoline Munson, O.D., of Kentucky and Bob Theaker, O.D. of California, have also announced their candidacy to seek election for a Trustee position.

Terri Gossard, O.D., who is currently serving a three-year Trustee office, with that term to expire in 2024 has announced her candidacy for Secretary-Treasurer. It is only after the Secretary-Treasurer election has taken place in Nasville and assuming that Dr. Gossard has been elected as Secretary-Treasurer, that the office for the two-year unexpired term will become vacant.

Sincerely,

Teri Geist O.D.

Secretary-Treasurer

You NewtOD